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                                                   Volume 28, Number 49, 26 June 2013              

IMMEDIATE PROGRAM 
  VENUE              SPEAKER / TOPIC CHAIRPERSON 

  This week:  Wednesday 26 June 6.30 for 7pm start 
LOH Changeover Night Ros/Terry 

  Next Meeting: Wednesday 3 July 6 for 6.30pm start 
LOH The Year ahead Terry 

 

 IMPORTANT ADDRESSES & CLUB INFORMATION 
Club Postal Address: P.O. BOX 295 GLEN WAVERLEY 3150 
Web Address: http://mountwaverleyrotary.org/  
FACEBOOK ADDRESS: http://www.facebook.com/mountwaverleyrotary 
 
Bulletin Copy Deadline: 5.00 PM. Sunday to Terry O’Brien. 
 
Other Important Addresses: 
1. Oakleigh Market shifts are 6am-10.30am and 9.30am till 1pm. The address is Cnr Atherton 
Rd and Hanover Sts Oakleigh. 
2. Mount Waverley Market shifts are 7-11.00 shift 1 (x 2 pax) then 11-2pm shift 2 (x 1 pax). 
The Address is Hamilton Place Shopping Centre, Stephenson’s Road Mount Waverley. 
3. Leighoak Hotel (LOH) is located at 1555 Dandenong Road Oakleigh. 
 

         ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS 
 
PLEASE CONFIRM YOUR MEETING ATTENDANCE EACH WEEK TO KEITH KENDRICK 
ON 0437940617. ADVICES OF LEAVE DATES WOULD ALSO BE APPRECIATED.  
 
OUR FOOD DONATION BIN FOR MONASH WAVERLEY COMMUNITY INFORMATION & 
SUPPORT (MWCIS) IS AT ALL OUR CLUB MEETINGS. PLEASE BRING A SMALL 
DONATION OF NON PERISHABLE FOOD FOR THE BIN WHICH WILL BE LOCATED AT 
THE ENTRANCE TO THE MEETING. 
 
CALENDAR OF UPCOMING CLUB/ROTARY EVENTS IS ON THE LAST PAGE OF THIS 
BULLETIN. ROTARIANS PLEASE CHECK FOR YOUR MARKET COMMITMENT ON THIS 
PAGE. 
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The Last Ros Report 
On Wednesday 19th June, Pete Rees presented his background as the 
'Rotarian Behind the Badge'. Pete, with help from his son, compiled an 
excellent slide show from the bare-bottom baby on.  It was great to share 
Pete's many sporting achievements and especially to hear how totally Pete 
is committed to his lovely family, wife Karen, and children Mitchell and 
Cassidy.  Hopefully Pete will share some insights from his years in 
'Careers Counselling' in the not too distant future.  This topic is obviously  

of.much interest to Rotarians - Vocation being one of our 5 Avenues of Service. 
 
We were very pleased to welcome Romi Joher ((Residential Real Estate) as our newest 
member and look forward to a long and rewarding Rotarian connection and friendship.  A big 
thank you to Roger Mould for introducing Romi to our Club. It was also a pleasure to welcome 
Trudie and Robert Sharpe and Jeanie Chapman as our guests and we hope they join us 
again soon.  
  
It was so good to have the whole Darbyshire family with us as well. Daughter Danielle, our 
recent RYPEN candidate, presented Don Guest with a gift in appreciation and will visit us again 
soon to speak further of her experiences. 
  
Geoff Taylor asked members for help with dismantling hospital beds at the Alfred Hospital to 
send to DIK for on-forwarding to Sri Lanka, where there is a great need of them.  Please 
contact Geoff for more information.  
  
Barbara Triffle, President of MWCIS (Monash-Waverley Community Information and 
Support, has nominated a recipient for our Salter/Russell award this year and a donation of 
$500 has been made on behalf of the Club to a widow, mother of 2 children who is also caring 
for her own Mum and who will really benefit from some help. 
  
In addition to our Club's support for so many worthy causes and programmes during the 
year, (mentioned in the weekly bulletins and monthly Board minutes on the website) the Board 
has now approved a total donation of $3,000 this year to ARHF. This includes the receipt of 
fines from Sergeants sessions and the pledges made on behalf of the many speakers during 
the year. A further donation of $3,000 to MWCIS will be made from surplus funds and $1,000 
will be made to Wheelchairs for Kids.   
  
Our Club received excellent news when Paul Power attended District Changeover dinner on 
15th June and received two District Governor Recognitions.  It was my pleasure to present 
Club Building (effectively maintaining and increasing membership) to Rhonda McKenzie and 
Club PR and Communications (in recognition of our excellent website) to Glen Watkins. 
Congratulations to you both for your huge efforts. Well deserved. 
  
Expect a few surprises this Wednesday 26th - Changeover Night - when it will be my 
pleasure to hand the reigns over to PE Terry Roche.  His will be a good year - he too has an 
excellent team lined up. 
  
There are so many members to thank for assisting in making what I believe has been a good 
year in Rotary and they will be acknowledged in the Annual Report.  However I do want to 
thank Glen Watkins especially for producing and editing this bulletin so efficiently and reliably.   
   
Signing off and hoping you have had as much fun in Rotary this year as I have and continue to 
do so.  
 
Ros 
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      PHOTO’S FROM LAST WEEK 

      
Induction new member Romi Joher  Membership & Community Chair with 
       District Awards 

    
 Danielle & Lou          Don & Danielle 

   
Pete Rees Rotarian behind the badge  Jeanie, Robyn and Beth 
 

                 CONGRATULATIONS & CELEBRATIONS 
26 June – 2 July: No birthdays this week. Happy Anniversary to Adrian and Bill, on joining our 
Rotary Club on 26th and 27th June, respectively. Happy Wedding Anniversary to Glen and 
Janine Watkins on 28th June. 
 

    MEMBER CONTRIBUTIONS 
Community 
The board has agreed to support the MWCIS Coles Pinewood Food Pickup project till at least 
end Sept 2013. If any retired Rotarians or Honorary Rotarians would like to assist please 
contact me. It only takes about a ½ hour on a Friday morning at 9.30am and you would join a 
roster of 7 Rotarians and family. So the commitment is not very onerous (say once every 7 
weeks). We are a vital help to the families that MWCIS support. 
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We had a very good day at the Oakleigh Market on Sunday raising $2150 net. The weather 
was brisk but sunny and the market crowd was appreciative of this. 
 
Glen Watkins 
 
International – Ambassadorial Scholar 
Email update from Georgina Morrow 
From: Georgina Morrow  
To: ros.clowes  
Sent: Monday, June 17, 2013 1:14 AM 
Subject: Fwd: Update from Germany 
 
Hi Ros and Rotarians, 
 
I hope this finds you well and apologies for the long break between emails. 
I'm spending a lot of time at the computer studying, so basically when I'm not studying I try to 
avoid being on it. 
 
Therefore, instead of telling you all about things over here, I have attached the following for 
your perusal: 
- some photos (ed – not attached – are personal holiday snaps) 
- An Essay I wrote about Climate Change and Urbanisation. If you are mildly interested in the 
topic, the reference section would be worth keeping on file. (ed – not attached but can be sent 
to individual Rotarians who have a personal interest- please contact me). 
 
I'd love to hear your news. I will be fairly light-on in emailing over the coming few months. 
SKYPE is awesome, so feel free to make a "date"). 
 
I reckon I'll be back in Australia in October-ish, after finishing the thesis and a bit of travel on 
the way home. 
 
Look forward to seeing you then! 
 
With Love, 
Georgie 
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CALENDAR/PROGRAM                                                                         

 
for addresses -  please refer page 1 of this bulletin 
 
LEGEND:    black Club Market         xxxx Club Meeting         xxxx Rotary/Club Project 
 Date            Venue                    Time                     Event (or Topic)          Chairperson  
28 June Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Don  
 to 6 Holskamp 
 
30 June Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Fiona/Malcolm F 
 
3 July LOH 6 for 6.30pm The Year Ahead Terry R 
 
5 July Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Kon  
 to 6 Holskamp 
 
7 July Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Lou/John L 
 
10 July LOH 6 for 6.30pm Social Night NA 
 
12 July Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Terry R 
 to 6 Holskamp 
 
8-13 July  Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) Camp 
 
14 July Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Beth/Mara/Bill 
 
17 July  LOH 6 for 6.30pm Bethany Howard. Baker IDI Geoff 
 
19 July Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Janine 
 to 6 Holskamp 
 
21 July Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Gordon/Lyn 
 
24 July  LOH 6.30 for 7pm Gordon Oliver Robyn 
 
26 July Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Don 
 to 6 Holskamp 
 
28 July Oakleigh Market 6am-1pm Oakleigh Market Don/Andrew 
 
31 July  LOH 6.30 for 7pm Michael Gidley RBTB Ros 
 
2 August Pinewood Coles  9.30am-10am MWCIS Coles Food Pickup  Paul 
 to 6 Holskamp 


